
June 8, 2021 

 

Representative Wiggam 

Ohio District 1 

1 Capitol Square 

Columbus, OH 43215 

Re: Opposition to HB 62 

Dear Representative Wiggam, 

My Name is Neil Moore. I have been a gun owner for over 50 years and do believe in 

the lawful right to owns guns in a responsible way.  Currently, I am a member of several 

gun safety organizations. Thank you for giving me the time to hear my opposition 

testimony to HB 62. 

When I joined the United States Navy in 1965, I took an oath to defend the Constitution 

of the United States. I find it hard to believe that State Legislators would attempt to pass 

a law that was in violation of the Constitution. In addition this law can encourage 

criminal activity by creating confusion and undermining the rule of law. 

As a gun owner I have devoted many hours of my time to promote gun safety laws that 

will reduce the number of deaths and accidents as a result of misuse of guns. I urge you 

to not approve this bill.  

 

Neil Moore 

Fairfield, OH 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


